BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Tuesday 12 June 2007 at 7.15 p.m. in the Meetings Room, Bradway Scout Hall.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stephen George (Secretary), John Child, Ruth Darrall, John Kirkman, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely.

1. Apologies

Dorothy Astle, John Pritchett, Rachel Wilson, Steve Westnedge.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere

Item 4 re Item 6 (Signs for Playground). Peter Stubbs reported that he had ordered a sign for the playground acknowledging all the contributors to the fund for its construction. 

Stephen George reported that Trevor Cook of SCC Environmental Services had told him that to ban dogs altogether from the playground would require an Order under the Cleaner Neighbourhoods legislation. This was costly and expensive. He recommended that BAG try requesting that dogs not be taken onto the playground. It was agreed to order a sign saying “No Dogs on the Playground Please”. Action: Peter Stubbs to order sign.

Item 4 re Item 7 (Siting of Log-Run and Extension). Peter Stubbs had met with the person who had raised the issue, and a further meeting was arranged for later that week, prior to the new extension to the log-run being put up.

Item 5 (a) (i) (Meeting with Other Groups). This had not yet been progressed. Action: Peter Stubbs and Stephen George to collaborate on arranging meeting.

Item 5 (a) (ii) (Gates to the Old School Field and to the Playground). Peter Stubbs reported that Gary Beatson (SCC Children and Young People’s Directorate) had agreed to replace the gate into the playground, and would look into the cost of having a pedestrian access gate for the main field.

Item 5 (a) (iii) (Parking Notices). A letter critical of BAG over its campaign on parking had appeared in the Bradway Bugle. Peter Stubbs had replied to the person who wrote the letter explaining the reasons for the campaign and clarifying issues related to it. An explanation had also been placed in the notice board and sent to members who had email. It was agreed that a reply should be sent for publication in the next edition of the Bugle. Action: Peter Stubbs and Stephen George to draft suitable letter to the editor.

Item 8 (a) (Community Buildings). Alan Disberry (SCC Community Buildings Unit) had replied to questions raised at the last BAG Committee meeting. He was still awaiting plans and costings for the extension to the Annexe. Any agreement between the Council and a potential local Management Group would be entirely open to negotiation: no terms would be imposed on the Management Group. Hire charges were to be reviewed in September.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report. 

(i) South-West Area Panel. BAG had been allocated 35 minutes at the start of the SWAP meeting at Sir Harold Jackson School on 23 May. The Chairman had outlined the current position on Community Buildings, the document ‘The Future of Bradway’, the parking campaign, the planning application for flats at the bottom of Twentywell Lane, consultation on the Sheffield Development Framework, vandalism on the Old School Field, and the 2007 Fun Day. He had also thanked SWAP for the erection of the Welcome to Bradway sign on Greenhill Parkway / Bradway Road, and for making a small grant to BAG to help defray the costs of the Fun Day. Unfortunately only around 17 people had attended who were not either members of the BAG Committee or Councillors / Council Officers.

(ii) Planning Applications. There had been no planning applications for Bradway worthy of comment since the last meeting. Consultation continued on the Sheffield Development Framework. Peter Stubbs would look at the latest draft documents and send a response on behalf of BAG if necessary.

(iii) M17 Bus. BAG had been asked by a resident of the Everard / Rosamond estate to write to South Yorkshire Passenger Transport Executive to ask whether the M17 bus could be routed through the estate. A request from residents in 2006 had been turned down for operational reasons, but there had since been a change of operator. The letter had been sent.

(iv) Dangerous and Anti-Social Behaviour. Residents who lived near the Bradway tunnel top had drawn the attention of BAG to the behaviour of youths seen climbing up the telephone transmitter mast. This was dangerous, and also resulted in residents being subjected to verbal abuse whilst sitting in their back gardens. Peter Stubbs had established that the mast was owned by Orange, and had written to them asking whether the site could be made more secure. Stephen George confirmed that the police did know about this practice, but had never actually seen it happen.

(v) Peter Stubbs and Stephen George had met with Avril Critchley , Chair of the Totley Residents’ Association, on 3 May. They had exchanged notes on the provision of community buildings and on the Totley Festival / Bradway Fun Day. The Totley Festival was on 1 July in Green Oaks Park, and members of the Committee were invited to go along to see what this much larger and better-established event involved. Contacts with the TRA would be maintained.

(b) Treasurer’s Report. The Old School Field account remained at £3,153.89, while the general account stood at £1,131.08. The main expenditure had been a contribution to the Bradway Bugle to off-set the additional costs involved in printing the document  ‘The Future of Bradway’.

(c) Membership Secretary’s Report. Fiona Vallely reported that new memberships and renewals had almost stopped coming in. She would give final figures at the Committee meeting in September.

5. Open Meeting

It was agreed to hold the Open Meeting in July in the school hall of Sir Harold Jackson School. The main item would be discussion of the document ‘The Future of Bradway’. 

Stephen George reported that he had been approached by Alf Barker of the Cherry Tree Children’s Home to ask whether BAG would like him to make a presentation on the work of Cherry Tree. It was agreed to include this in the Open Meeting if the presentation and questions could be contained within a maximum of 30 minutes. Otherwise, Mr Barker could be asked to a future meeting. Action: Stephen George to discuss with Alf Barker.

6. Fun Day

Peter Stubbs reported that he was in the process of booking the Annexe for the Fun Day on 29 August. Alan Disberry had recommended that BAG take out additional personal liability insurance.

Ruth Darrall reported that a bouncy castle had been provisionally booked. It was agreed to confirm this booking, and to pay the extra charge to have an attendant from the hire firm, as this also provided insurance. 

A meeting of the sub-committee to continue with the arrangements was organised for Wednesday, 20 June at 2.30 p.m.

7. Bradway Bugle

After discussion, it was agreed that as the next stage in developing a working relationship with the Bradway Bugle, it would be a good idea for one or more members of the Committee to shadow the editor during the process of producing an issue. Action: Stephen George to contact John Baker to see whether this could be arranged.

8. Web Site

It was agreed to start work on compiling content for the web site. Members of the Committee were asked to provide the Secretary with suggestions for content. Action: Stephen George to collate suggestions and bring a draft to the next meeting.

9. Date of Next Meeting

Open Meeting: 10 July at 7.30 p.m. in the hall of Sir Harold Jackson School.

Committee Meeting: 2 October at 7.15 p.m.

The meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.
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